
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                             
St. Philip Neri  
Roman Catholic Church 

 

1902 Munroe Avenue 
Saskatoon, SK  S7J 1R8 

Phone: 306-343-0325    
Fax: 306-343-0900 

Office Hours:  9:00 am - 4:00 pm 
Monday to Friday 

Closed 12:00 - 1:00 pm 

 

Office Email:  
office@stphilipneriparish.ca 

Website: www.stphilipneriparish.ca 

Weekend Masses: 
Saturday ~ 5:00 pm   

Sunday ~ 9:30 am and 11:30 am 
 

Weekday Masses: 
Tuesdays ~ Fridays at 8:30 am 

 

Parish Priest ~ Fr. Mike Dechant OMI 
mdechant@omilacombe.ca 

Associate Pastor ~ Fr. Bill Stang OMI 
was39@sasktel.net 

Pastoral Associate ~ Shirley Hyshka 
s.hyshka@stphilipneriparish.ca 

Parish Nurse Ministry 
~ Ethna Martin 

e.martin@stphilipneriparish.ca 

~ Deb Bauche 
d.bauche@stphilipneriparish.ca 

Music & Finance  ~ Joanne Lysyshyn 
j.lysyshyn@stphilipneriparish.ca 

Administrative Assistants    
~ Marlene Flaman Dunn & Cathy Martell     

office@stphilipneriparish.ca 

Custodian ~ Sandi Lamborn 
s.lamborn@stphilipneriparish.ca 

Youth Ministry  ~  
spnyouth@hotmail.com 

Pastoral Council Chair ~  Bill Barlett 
bbarlett@gmail.com 

 

K of C Grand Knight ~ Ron Denis  
306-280-9863 

             CWL C0-Presidents                                                   
~  Mary Nordick:   306-374-5612 

  ~  Susan Melchiorre:  306-242-6363 

            Parish Coordinator of Care           
 ~  Ev Safronetz:  306-260-2929 

www.saskatoonrcdiocese.com/
covenantofcare 

 

 

“For there is no distinction between Jew and Greek; 
The same Lord is Lord of all and is generous to all who call on him. 
For , Everyone who calls on the name of the Lord shall be saved.” 

 

(Romans 10) 
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  St. Philip Neri’s Penitential Service will be celebrated on  
Thurs. Mar. 21 at 7:00 pm, and there will be a number  
of priests in attendance to help out.  Everyone is invited  

to attend and celebrate this sacrament together!  

 

   Diocesan Prayer Intention 
 

We pray as a diocesan family for all who are  preparing to receive 

the sacraments of initiation — Baptism, Confirmation and  

Eucharist. We pray especially for all those participating  

in the diocesan Rite of Election this weekend. 

 

            Share Lent 2019 
 

Thanks to money donated annually by Catholics during 
Share Lent, Development and Peace can support 170 

partners and 202 projects in 36 countries around the world! There are many 
ways to be part of Share Lent. Use the Solidarity Calendar  located inside 
this weekend’s Bulletin with your family. You can also make a donation on  
Solidarity Sunday, taking place on Sunday, April 7. To learn more about 
Share Lent, visit the Development & Peace website, at:  www.devp.org/en.  

 

                        Stations of the Cross    
 
 

 Every Friday during Lent, beginning at 6:00 pm, you  
 are invited to pray the devotion of the Stations of the Cross.   
 Please plan to join us. Various groups from within our  
 St. Philip Parish community will lead, as well as provide  
 us with a light meatless supper, usually soup and a bun,  
 afterwards. There will be a free-will offering. What a  
 wonderful opportunity for the community to gather in  
 prayer and fellowship, as we journey through Lent together!    



            Parish News    Pastoral Associate News 
 

Contact: Shirley Hyshka, Pastoral Associate, (306) 343-0325 
 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Stewardship/Ministry - Please watch for the sign-up sheets 
in the Welcome Area for the Triduum services.  The  
opportunity for sign-up will only be in the Welcome Area 
and NOT on-line this time.  Thank you for your anticipated 
participation!   
 
Sacrament of Baptism - Those who are expecting a new 
baby, or those with new infants or young children to be  
baptised, are invited to register for the preparation and the  
celebrations. Preparation sessions are arranged after the  
couple has registered for the Baptism. The next scheduled 
baptism celebrations are Sundays, March 31, April 28 and 
May 26, dur ing the 11:30 am Masses. Pre-registration  
is necessary.  
 
Youth Choir - The youth choir rehearses Wednesdays from 
3:45 pm to 5:00 pm in the church. Youth (boys and girls)  
ages 8 and up are invited to join the choir and the next  
rehearsal is on Wednesday, March 13, in the church.  
 
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults - Preparation for the  
celebration of initiation for Christian Adults continues on  
Monday, March 18, beginning at 7:00 pm. and if you 
would like to participate, please contact Shirley. People are 
invited to assist with prayer support, dismissals, and also  
discussion groups.  Please keep Hiedi, Christian and Janine 
in your prayers as they continue their preparation.  
 
Sacrament of Confirmation and First Communion - The  
celebration of these two sacraments is on Tuesday, May 14,  
beginning at 7:00 pm, with Bishop Mark presiding at the 
Mass. Those who have completed their First Reconciliation 
sacrament are invited to register for the preparation classes 
which begin in April. The registration forms are available  
in the Welcome Area of the church. If you would like the  
registration form emailed to you, please contact Shirley.  
 
Lenten Resources - There are a number of Lenten resources 
to enrich your Lenten experience on the table in the Welcome 
Area. Please help yourself!  

 

 

 

  Eastside Penitential Celebrations  
(with confessions) 

 

  St. Philip Neri ~ Thurs. March 21 at 7 pm 
  Holy Spirit ~ Tues. March 26 at 7 pm 
  Holy Family Cathedral ~ Thurs. March 28 at 7 pm 
  St. Augustine ~ Wed. April 10 at 7 pm 
  Our Lady of Lourdes ~ Fri. April 12 at 7 pm 
  St. Joseph ~ Sat. April 13 from 11 am - 3 pm   
                                  (confessions only) 

         
  

                                Golden Age Group 
 

 

 Our next gathering will be on  
 Wed. March 13,  from 1:30 - 4:00 pm.      
 We meet every second Wednesday in    
 the Welcome Area.  New members  
 are always welcome, so come out and join us!    
For more information, contact Sylvia at (306) 374-9085.   

                                           

                                         2ÅÓÔ )Î 0ÅÁÃÅ 
 

  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ËÅÅÐ ÉÎ ÐÒÁÙÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ  
 ÏÆ  -ÉÅÎÎÁ ,ÁÍÂÏÒÎȟ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÓ ÐÁÓÓÅÄ Á×ÁÙȢ       
 -ÉÅÎÎÁ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÁÎÄ-ÄÁÕÇÈÔÅÒ ÏÆ 3ÁÎÄÉ ,ÁÍÂÏÒÎȟ   
 ×ÈÏ ÉÓ ÏÎ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÁÔ ÏÕÒ ÐÁÒÉÓÈȢ  -ÁÙ ÔÈÅ ÓÏÕÌÓ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ  
 ÔÈÅ ÆÁÉÔÈÆÕÌ ÄÅÐÁÒÔÅÄ ÆÏÒÅÖÅÒ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÉÎ ÅÔÅÒÎÁÌ  

                 ÌÉÆÅ ×ÉÔÈ 'ÏÄ ÔÈÅ &ÁÔÈÅÒȟ 3ÏÎ ÁÎÄ (ÏÌÙ 3ÐÉÒÉÔȢ 

      

      St. Philip Neri Triduum Services  
 

   Holy Thursday - 7:00 pm  
   Good Friday - 1:30 pm & 4:00 pm  
   Saturday Easter Vigil - 9:00 pm  
   Easter Sunday - 9:30 am & 11:30 am 

    

   Christ Centred Yoga classes   
   continue at St. Philip Neri every  
   Tuesday beginning at 12:00 noon.    

   Come join us for a gentle/beginner  
   CC yoga class, in an atmosphere of 
   community and prayer.  There is a $10 drop -in fee. 
 

   For more info, email Jo-Ann at: mjemard@shaw.ca.  

 

 FOREVER … IN MOTION, our   
 weekly gentle physical activity    
 class for older adults, continues at  
 St. Philip Neri every Wednesday  
 from 11-11:45 am.  There is a $5   

 (per month) drop-in fee as a donation to the church.    
 For more information, call Jackie at (306) 220-3652.      
  Come move with us!    

                         LETôS GET MOVING!   

 

The CWL Clothing Depot is in very        

short supply of used towels, hand 

towels and face cloths.  If you have 

some you would like to donate, please 

place them in the grey/green bin in the 

Welcome Area. Thanks for helping our CWL help       

those who are less fortunate than we are.    

          

        THANK YOU!    

   From the St. Philip Neri      
   Refugee Committee for  

    your wonderful support of our Fair Trade Sale last   
  weekend! Your ongoing help means so much to our  
    refugee families!  God bless you and thanks again!   



 
 

 

 
 

Collections - March 2/3, 2019 
 

   Sunday Collection  ~                            $       3,706.00  
   PAG (March 1) ~                                  $     12,847.00                    
   Reserve Fund  ~                                   $          475.00 
   Refugee Fund  ~                                   $          105.50 
   Childrenôs Change for Change ~          $            30.75      

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Thank you for your generous support! 

         

          Parish Nursing          More Parish News... 

Prayer Intentions – Please keep the following  
brothers and sisters in Christ in your prayers:  

 

Mary Duh, Michael Cullen,  
Beth McDonald, Armand Clavelle,  
Michael Donnelly, Dwight Gervais  

  and Fr. Les Paquin 

Have you, or someone close to you, been diagnosed  
with an illness, admitted to hospital, or need a liaison  
between the medical world and your faith community? 
Please call the Parish Office and ask for our Parish nurses, 
Ethna or Deb. Check out their webpage on our website 
under “Ministries”.  

 

 

Adoration  
 

  Weekly   (6:00 pm - 10:00 pm) 

   ~      Mondays in the chapel 
  
  Monthly  (9:00 am - 9:00 pm) 

    ~     Second Thursday of the month                               
 in our beautiful chapel with  

           musical adoration from 8:00 pm - 9:00 pm 
 

    Upcoming Dates:  March 14th & April 11th  

 

 Silver for Gold is a fundraiser to collect  
 aluminum can tabs to raise money for   
 Childhood Cancer in Saskatoon, run by   
 the online community, Small But Mighty   
 YXE.  Silver  for  Gold is not just about  
 collecting tabs and donating money towards Childhood   
 Cancer; it is also about raising awareness of children   
 and families affected by cancer, within our community    
 & across the province.  Please donate your can tabs to   
 this worthy cause!  Itôs as simple as removing the  
 tabs from your cans, collecting them in a ziplock  
 bag and leaving them here for our parish nurses!  

 

Please note - Special Collections 2019 
 

 

 

April 7th  
 

Share Lent (Development & Peace) 
 

April 18th  
 

Holy Thursday (Needs of the Local Poor) 

 

        Parish Marriage  
      Preparation Course    

 

    Please keep in prayer the following couples who are  
  preparing for the Sacrament of Marriage this weekend:  

 

 

À Tyra Borstmayer and Luke Gracht,  

À Michelle Brisebois and Lyndon Germs,  

À Kina Busse and Thomas Press,  

À Ifeoma Agbala and Stanley Chukwukelu,  

À Mary Collantes and Udo Ketschmann,  

À Alicia Craig and Graham Hay,  

À Nicole Dubois and Joahua Simair,  

À Erin Fedoriuk and Darrell Schwartzenberger,  

À Danyelle Heidt and Brandon Gregoire,  

À Samantha Lanigan and Joshua Woloshyn,  

À Jasmin McGuin and Scott Carlson,  

À Madison McLean and Gaetan Lalonde,  

À Alyssa Mooney and Adam Solie,  

À Carissa Pfneisl and Tristan Dmytriw,  

À Geraldine Sadia and Rethanjee Thomas,  

À Alanna Schultz and Joe Franey,  

À Tianna Ternes and Jacob Anton,  

À Jenny Nolasco and Paul Bunyan, 

À Larissa Tremel and Dylan Reaser  
 
 

We look forward to journeying with them in a  
fruitful lifetime of happiness in Christ!  

 

 Many thanks to all who have donated   
 food or toiletry items, or cooked or   
 served at the Bridge on 20th. The next  
 date for their Men’s Night is Mar. 12, from 5-7:30 pm.   
 Two to four people are needed to help serve a prepared  
 supper to a wonderful group of  men.  They really  
 enjoy a good home-cooked meal, free of charge.   
 There is onsite parking and it is a safe environment.     
 For more info, call Lucille Frehlich, at (306) 491-1163.  

 
 

 

 

Nutana Park Lenten Ecumenical Services 
 

Don’t forget about the LENTEN SERVICE  

that began on Ash Wednesday, March 6,  

and are continuing on subsequent Wednesdays.   

ALL services are being held here at St. Philip Neri Parish. 

Services begin at 8:15 am, for 20-30 minutes of worship,  

and are then followed by a light breakfast.  
 

Participating Churches in the South Nutana area are:  

  

        March 13                Our Lady of Lourdes RC 

        March 20          Nutana Park Mennonite 

        March 27          Calvin Goforth Presbyterian 

        April 3                    St. Stephen’s Anglican 

        April 10          St. Martin’s United 

        April 17                     Redeemer Lutheran 

 

For more info, call Bev Otsuka, at (306) 227-9102 or 

email her at bevo@sasktel.net.  

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjIwvbfgunLAhVLKx4KHV5yChkQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.boisecathedral.org%2F127&psig=AFQjCNG3ReQgvUIf1lRO9wVPtV_bpEFqkQ&ust=1459448299783101


Week at a Glance     
 
 

   
 Mon. March 11  
   6:00 pm -10:00 pm  ~  Adoration   
   7:00 pm  ~  RCIA  
       
 Tues. March 12 
   8:30 am  ~  Weekday Mass  
 12:00 pm  ~  Christ-Centered Yoga  
       
 Wed. March 13 
   8:15 am  ~  Nutana Park Ecumenical Lenten Service   
 11:00 am  ~  Forever é In Motion  
   1:30 pm  ~  Golden Age    
   3:45 pm  ~  Youth Choir 
   7:00 pm  ~  CWL Executive Meeting 
   7:00 pm  ~  K of C Executive Meeting 
   7:00 pm  ~  Weekday Mass 
                  
 Thurs. March 14 
   8:30 am  ~  Weekday Mass 
   9:00 am - 9:00 pm  ~  ADORATION 
              

 

 Fri. March 15
 

  8:30 am  ~  Weekday Mass 
  6:00 pm  ~  Stations of the Cross 
 
 Sat. March 16 
   5:00 pm  ~  Mass (+ sale of olive   
                                    wood items)                      
 Sun. March 17

 

   9:30 am  ~  Mass (+ sale of olive    
 11:30 am  ~  Mass     wood items) 

8:00 am 
before  

Weekday Masses: 
Rosary prayed  
 on Tues. & Thurs.  
Prayer of the 
Church, followed 
by Oraison 
on Wed. & Fri. 

 

Food Collection ~ In March, we are collecting  
canned vegetables and 100% real-fruit juice 

for the Food Bank. Please check ‘Best Before’ 
dates. The Food Bank also has an ongoing need  

for infant formula.   
Thank you for your generosity!  

 

Sacraments  
 

Please call the Parish Office at 306-343-0325 for the following: 

Reconciliation  

Saturdays: 4:00-4:45 pm or by appointment. 

Sacrament of the Sick 
Available upon request. 

Marriage, Baptism, or Rite of Christian Initiation  
Please contact  the Parish Office and ask for Shirley. 

 Are you registered  with the Parish?  
 

 Have you recently moved or changed any contact  
 information? 
 

 We invite you to use the new/update Parishioner  

 Registration Forms on the bulletin board (to the right as    

 you enter the church) that can be submitted with the  
 collection or brought to the Parish Office.  
 

  Or, feel free to contact the Parish Office at:  

 (306) 343-0325 or office@stphilipneriparish.ca. 

March 16/17, 2019 -  1st Sunday of Lent 

  5:00 pm 9:30 am 11:30 am 

Sacristans 

 
 
 

Yvonne B 
Doreen G 
Ruth M 

 

Cathy M 
Keith M 

 

 

Valerie J 
Olamide O 

Altar  
Servers 

 

Whitney E 
Anika N 
Volunteer 

 

Emelia G 
Shirley H 
Alyssa P 

 

Abby H 
Ellie H 
Maria H 

Welcomers 

 

Merv Sôs 
Team 

 

Lydia Sôs 
Team 

 

Paul Môs 
Team 

Lectors 

 

Sr. Rita S 
Elaine V 

 

Roger S 
Louise R 

 

Ian M 
Desiree S 

EMCs 
(Extra  
Ordinary  
Ministers of  
Communion) 

 

 

Yvonne B 
Doreen G 
Jim J 
Leanne M 
John M 
Shaun N 
Randy S 

 

Beatrice B 
Kyle G 
Tanys G 
Cathy M 
Keith M 
Margaret M 
Bill M 

 

Deb B 
Mary Lou F 
John H 
Wendy H 
Ray H 
Valerie J 
Volunteer 

Hospitality 

 
 

 

      N/A 

 
 

  

Childrenôs  
Liturgy 

 

 
 

      N/A 

 

 

Nick P 
Chelsea E 
 

 
 

 

Analise B 
Grace F 
Eva N 

Music 
Ministry 

 

Joanneôs 
Choir 

 

Camilleôs  
Choir 

 

Tomôs 
Choir 

Please arrive 15 minutes before Mass begins and let the  
Sacristan know that you have arrived. If you are not able to  
serve, please remember to find your own replacement.  

 

Tuesday, March 12 
 

Frank Jensen - À  
Reqôd by Fran & Peter Dielschneider 

 

 

Wednesday, March 13 

  

 

Thursday, March 14 
 

   

       Friday, March 15  

Terry Weninger - À  
 Reqôd by Al Weninger 

  

 

Saturday, March 16 
 

Clifford Meier - À   
Reqôd by Maria Meier & family 

 

Mary Maher - À  
Reqôd by the family 

 

If possible, please request Mass Intentions several  months in advance.  
Suggested offering is $10.00.  Note: À is for Repose of the Soul,  

H & B is for Health & Blessings. 


